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ATTACHMENT A

(continued)

An area twelve (12) inches on either side of the
closure seam R2-R3 and several adjacent areas
exhibited suspect visual indications. These areas were
cleaned and examined by magnetic particle testing by
U.S. Testing Company and then visually inspected by BA.
The examination/inspection was performed in 10°
increments around the circumference of the R2-R3 weld,
and resulted in the issuance of 36 Nonconformance
Reports (NCRs). These NCRs were written primarily to
document adverse visual indications. The visual
inspection criteria used by BA was, however, different
from that used by CB&I at the time of construction.

Two (2) small cracks and two (2) linear MT indications
were identified by the examinations. These zdverse
indications were explored further to determine their
relevance/significance and the need for repairs.

Illinois Power retained the jervices of an independent
third party, Brand Examination Services and Testing Co.
(BESTCo), to act as IP's Desi%nated Reviewer, to
further evaluate the weld surface condition, visual
inspection results, and MT examination results. The
Designated Reviewer evaluated the MT procedures used by
CB&I and U.S. Testing Company, the fagrication
specification, and applicable design codes for the
original work.

Additional MT examinations were performed by the
Designated Reviewer to further evaluate the adequacy of
installation and investigation work performed on the
dome welds.

The results of our investigation, following completion of
activities by the Designated Reviewer (BESTCo), were as follows:

) N

The surface of the R2-R3 weld is suitable for MT
inspection.

Two (2) areas on vertical welds intersecting R2-R3
considered unsuitable for MT were to be cleaned and
reinspected (NCRs 14348 and 14349).

The MT inspection of the R2-R3 weld was valid at the
time it was performed by Chicago Bridge & Iron (CB&I).
CB&I had also vacuum box tested this weld for leakage
per specification requirements, and found it
acceptable.
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identified 15 small areas that required examination by certified
welding inspectors. Of the 15 areas identified, only three (3)
required rework in that the undercut after excavation was in
excess of 1/16" (Ref. NCR 21836, 21837, and 21838).

To date all NCRs requiring rework have been dispositioned
and issued to construction. e investigation has found only one
(1) crack that has penetrated through the full 1/4" dome liner
thickness. This crack was repaired. All repair welds performed
as a part of this investigation are being MT examined and Vacuum
Box tested to insure the %eak tight integrity of the dome liner.

Il1linois Power's investigation of this issue has shown that
the surface of the dome liner was suitable for inspection and
interpretation, and that the MT inspections performed by CB&I
were valid.

Safety Implications/Significance

Investigation of this issue has identified and has required
a repair to one (1) crack in the dome liner that penetrated the
full 1/4" thickness of the liner. The design function of the
liner is to be a leak tight membrane for the containment,
therefore, the through crack would have been a breech of the leak
tight integrity had the condition gone uncorrected.

Illinois Power's evaluation of this matter has determined

that the issue is significant and represents a reportable
condition under the provisions of 10CFR50.55(e).
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